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Explanatory notes 

 

Southwold Borough Council (SBC), the original Corporation under the 1933 Harbour Order, ceased to 

exist and Waveney District Council (WDC) and Southwold Town Council (STC) were created on local 

government reorganisation following the Local Government Act 1972.   

 

WDC took the position that the harbour undertaking transferred to WDC under the Local Authorities 

(England) (Property etc.) Order 1973 and that the effect of the 1972 Act was to apply the functions 

of the Corporation under the Harbour Order to WDC.   

 

The Local Authorities (England) (Property etc.) Order 1973 is at 

http://www.legislation.gov.uk/uksi/1973/1861/made.  Article 16 and Part II of Schedule 4 provide, 

subject to various exceptions, for all property and liabilities vesting in or attaching to “the 

Corporation or council of any other non-county borough or the council of any other urban or rural 

district” to “by virtue of this order” be transferred to and vest in or attach to “the council of the 

district in which the area of the borough or district is comprised”, and for all contracts, deeds, bonds, 

agreements and other instruments subsisting in favour of, or against, the former to have full force 

and effect in favour of, or against, the latter. 

 

The Department for the Environment was consulted and agreed with WDC, advising on 6 December 

1973 that, if WDC reached any agreement with STC to change this and allow STC to operate the 

harbour instead of WDC, an exemption from the 1973 Order and an order changing the effect of the 

1972 Act on the Harbour Order would be needed.  No such exemption or order was sought. 

 

A copy of the letter of 6 December 1973 from the Department for the Environment is appended: 

 

On 4 January 1974, SBC confirmed that it had decided to agree to the harbour undertaking 

transferring to WDC as at 1 April 1974.  WDC duly informed the Department for the 

Environment.  On 1 April 1974, SBC ceased to exist. 

 

Copies of this letter of 4 January 1974 from SBC, and the letter from WDC informing the Department 

for the Environment, are appended: 

 

WDC has, from 1974 to date, been in exclusive possession, managing, collecting the rents and other 

harbour revenue from and maintaining/improving the SHL. 
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